Land O'Lakes Public School and Bus 583 – COVID Update

March 24, 2021

Dear Families,

KFL&A Public Health continues to work closely with your school to prevent further spread of COVID-19 in the school and the community. The school will remain closed, and students will continue with remote learning until April 1, 2020. The school will reopen, and resume in-person learning on April 6, 2021. Please read below for important information below regarding ongoing public health directives.

Students in the Grade 5/6 class cohort and staff who were previously identified as high-risk contacts, are required to continue to isolate until midnight on March 26, 2021. Household contacts of these students (parents, siblings and others who live in the same house as the student), and staff are asked to remain vigilant and only go out for essential reasons. This can include work, school (if you have a student who attends a different school) and child care. If anyone in the home develops symptoms, they need to get tested, and all household contacts must isolate until the symptomatic person receives a negative test result.

All other students, staff, and families of Land O' Lakes Public School and Bus 583 are no longer required to isolate. Land O'Lakes students will continue with remote learning until April 1, 2021. Families and all household contacts of these students and staff are asked to remain vigilant and only go out for essential reasons. This can include work, school (if student attends a different school) and child care. If anyone in the home develops symptoms, they need to get tested, all household contacts must isolate until the symptomatic person receives a negative test result.

KFL&A is currently in the YELLOW-PROTECT zone and all individuals in our area should:

- Only go out for essential reasons (such as work, school, child care, groceries, medical appointments).
- Stay home if you have <u>ANY</u> symptoms of COVID-19 and get tested. All household contacts are required to isolate until the symptomatic person receives a negative result.
- Wear a mask, wash your hands, and keep physically distanced.
- Stay local. Only travel outside of KFL&A for essential reasons.

For more information go to the KFL&A Public Health website at kflaph.ca, where you will find fact sheets and information on COVID-19 symptoms and screening, self-monitoring, self-isolation, and testing. On the website you can also find the COVID-19 dashboard which provides up to date information on COVID-19 in KFL&A.



2021-02-27 Page 1 of 2

Sincerely,
KFL&A Public Health

